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As Councillor for Division 1 Bundaberg Regional Council, I have been asked by the residents in the 

northern areas of my division, which include Moore Park Beach, Avondale, Yandaran, Miara and 

Winfield to submit a request to have the boundaries of the Federal seat of Hinkler extended to the 

north to include all areas that are in the Bundaberg Regional Council Region. It is believed that the 

areas would receive better Federal representation by having a Federal Representative that lives 

locally and has ties with the area. Residents in these communities request that they be returned to 

Hinkler Electorate instead of Flynn, in which they we have no connection to at all. As a Local 

Government Councillor, my job would also be made a lot easier if I only had to deal with one Federal 

Member when addressing issues that concern my region.  

Cr Jason Bartels 

Bundaberg Regional Council. 

 


